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From the leadership team 

  

Dear amazing Ross Park School Community, 

Welcome to another exciting year at Ross Park Primary School. Whilst it is only Week 2, it 

feels like we have been back and hard at it for ages already! 

Welcome back to all returning Ross Park families and a special welcome to all new families 

who have joined our community this year. It has been such a privilege to meet so many of 

our new students and families and to see how beautifully students have settled into their 

new learning environments. So many happy faces, and excited stories over the past two 

weeks, from students, staff and families. We are looking forward to all we will achieve 

together in 2024! 

As always, there are lots of things happening and this will only increase as the year 

progresses. Please make sure you have an established line of communication with classroom 

teachers, so you are up to date with everything you need to know for your child. Most 

classes are using SeeSaw as their communication platform, so please make sure you are 

signed up, so you stay up to date with the class activities. QR Codes are available from class 

teachers. 

Please join with me in welcoming our new staff to Ross Park, including: 

• Nicola Venske – Year 1 (a returning staff member) 

• Christy Su – Year 3 

• Lachie van Dartel – Year 6 

• Emma Lewis – Senior Teacher 

• Steve McCarthy – Senior Teacher 

We also have a number of new support staff in various roles across the school including: 

• Grace – Year 1 

• Natalie – Year 3 

• Lexi – Year 6 

• Simmon – Year 6 

• Braydon – Various 

• Ms Suzi (who is not new and is usually in the front office, is spending time in the Year 

  2 classroom) 

Upcoming Events 
2024 
Week 3 
Monday 12th February to 
Friday 17th February 
Year One and Two Swimming 
Lessons  
 
Monday 12th February 
Year 5 Excursion to Desert 
Park  
 
Friday 17h February 
Interschool Volleyball 
 
Week 4 
Monday 19th February to 
Friday 24th February 
Year One and Two Swimming 
Lessons  
 
Monday 19th February 
Eco-Rangers Meeting 
 
Friday 24th February 
Whole School Assembly 
Imparja Cup Cricket Gala Day 
Yr 5 & 6 
Interschool Volleyball 

 
Week 5 
Monday 26h February 
School Council AGM 
All Welcome 
 
Friday 1st March 
Interschool Volleyball Carnival  
Clean Up Australia Day-  
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Whilst the only constant in schools is change, we are also farewelling two special staff very early on. Ms Jacqui, 

(our super front office admin officer) has won a promotional position for 6 months, and Ms Leah (our amazing 

Business Manager) is taking some time to explore other opportunities. Both positions are in the recruitment stage 

at this time.  

Like every year, we have many exciting initiatives planned for 2024. We will strive to maintain high levels of 

communication with families at all times, and if there is ever anything you are unsure of, please do not hesitate to 

contact class teachers, or a member of the leadership team to help clarify any questions.  

In 2024 our Annual School Improvement Plan is focused on 3 main initiatives: 

• Priority 1: Improved Literacy and Numeracy outcomes with a focus on high quality instruction, intervention 

and extension programs. 

• Priority 2: Improved engagement and wellbeing through fostering culturally responsive learning 

environments that celebrate our rich local and school culture. 

• Priority 3: Strengthened school wide systems and support to meet the diverse academic, behavioural and 

wellbeing needs of all students. 

 

Resources, programs and initiatives will be implemented to support the successful journey towards achieving these 

goals. We have already invested in additional resources in Science, Maths, ICT and English, and we are very excited 

to see these resources in classrooms. Please see below for the ASIP visual document.  
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Vision and Mission Statements 

Late last year staff began the process of refining the Vision and Mission statements for Ross Park. Below are the 

draft statements for Term 1, 2024. We are now seeking community input. If you wish to provide feedback, please 

feel free to email me on penny.weily@education.nt.gov.au . 

  

 

Again, welcome to the new school year and we can’t wait to work alongside our families to support all students to 
achieve their best. 

As always, if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school for further information. 

 Warm regards 

 

 

 

Penny Weily, Principal    

mailto:penny.weily@education.nt.gov.au


Starting us off in
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Eating Times - We have changed our eating and bell times for Term 1. This is a trial, based on very successful 

introductions at many other schools.  

• Students have “Brain Food” around 9-9:30 in the morning (during class time). They then go straight out to play 

at recess for 20mins.  

• The music goes to remind students to go to the toilet, wash their hands and get a drink, before returning to 

class to eat.  

• There is still 10mins of eating time (the same as previously).  

• Students are encouraged to eat their “Main food” (Sandwich, pasta, etc) at this time. This then acts as fuel for 

the rest of the day. If a student is still eating when the bell goes to begin lessons, they may take the last part 

with them and finish it off as they settle ready for learning. This is most appropriate in the junior classes.  

• The same process occurs at lunch time. Students play first, and then eat at the end, prior to resuming learning. 

The advantages are as follows: 

o Very calm re-entries back into class after breaks. 

o Significantly reduced rubbish in the playground. 

o Opportunities to resolve any playground issues while students sit and eat.  

Challenges all students to actually have some playtime during breaks rather than sit the entire time 

working their way through their lunchboxes. 

• We will continue to collect feedback for Term 1 and then make a decision for the rest of the year. All new things 

take some time to get used to.  

 

Healthy Eating – We ask that all students come to school with healthy options in their lunchboxes. What students 

eat throughout the day has a significant impact on their learning and engagement. As stated above, students will 

be encouraged to eat their ‘lunch’ at first break to help fuel their day.  



Starting us off in
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Birthday Celebrations – Birthday celebrations are always welcome at Ross Park. Please let classroom teachers know 

if you would like to bring in a special cake (or cupcakes) to celebrate your child’s birthday. If you wish to bring in 

something as an alternative to a cake, please discuss this with your child’s teacher. We are always mindful of students 

who have allergies, and those with different cultural or religious perspectives, so please let teachers know when 

these events might happen, so they can make any necessary adjustments. No lollies or party food should be brought 

to school. Thank you for your support.  

Back to School Vouchers – Back to School Vouchers can be utilised at the front office. In 2024 these are $200 and 

are designed to offset the cost of uniforms and other resources or activities on offer at the school. ALL vouchers 

must be assigned by the 5th of April (end of Term 1), otherwise the funds are returned to the Department. Please 

see our fabulous front office staff if you require any assistance.  

Parent Help in classrooms – We welcome parent help in the classrooms. If you are able to support regularly, or only 

on an ad hoc basis, we still welcome any additional support in classrooms. We also encourage families to support 

excursions, gala days and camps etc, so we can allow for maximum student participation. Please see classroom 

teachers if you can help in any way.  

School Council AGM – The School Council AGM and elections will be held on Monday 26th of February at 5pm, in 

the staffroom. We encourage families to attend, and we will be seeking new members to join our school council for 

2024. Please see the front office for a nomination form if you are interested.  

 

 

Student Leadership – Our amazing student leaders will be announced next week. This year we have introduced 

School Captains to Ross Park. Interested Year 6 students have applied for the role of School Captain and the role of 

Team Leader, through a rigorous process. Once these positions are finalised, we will begin applications for SRC, ECO 

Ranger, Library monitor, and NTLC positions. It is so great to have so many different student leadership positions 

available. Watch this space. 



Transition to Year2 Classes
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Ms Roberts and Mrs Lawson are loving their new smart boards! Installed on Wednesday 

this week and up and running. 

  

 

 

To your child’s classroom! 

 



 
 

Road Safety Message 

8 | P a g e  
 

Thank you and congratulations to all families for managing the lack of parking around Ross Park very well.  
This message comes as a reminder to returning families and information to new families about the pick-up and drop 
off zones in our school.  

We have two.  
The first one is directly out the front of the school where we encourage junior students and their siblings to be 
collected. The second one is across the soccer oval at the car park on the corner. Students from Years 3-6 can walk 
across the oval for pick up. This splits the traffic into different locations and saves large traffic jams.  

Reminders for these areas are: 

• Please arrive slightly after the bell, allowing time for your child to walk from the classroom to the meeting point.  

• Be aware of other traffic, avoiding any overtaking, including when students are getting into their cars.  

• If your child is not at the meeting point yet you will be asked to park or drive around the block and come back 
to keep the flow of traffic.  

• Take note of the ‘No Right Turn’ signs when leaving the kiss and go.  

• Please be aware of students who are riding bikes and walking to cars through moving vehicles in the soccer car 
park. We are very concerned for their safety and will support them to cross safely and to make safe choices. 
Reminders at home would also be appreciated.  
 

See photos to inform drivers of the recommended direction for pick up. The photo of the soccer oval car park shows 
in red the area where cars can pull in for a couple of minutes to pick up.  

Thank you everyone for observing these simple requirements to ensure pick up is a safe place for everyone. 
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Congratulations to the following students who have been selected to represent Alice Springs in the U12 

AFL squad who will travel to Darwin in March. 

 

Well done to  Darren, Hamish, Judd, Will and Ted; we are all proud of you!! 

 

 

 

 

(They are really excited, just camera shy!!) 
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